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Gentlemen, 
As summer comes to a 
close, kids go back to 
school, and NFL foot-
ball starts again, we 
Knights kick back into 
gear on various events.  
Please see the other 
articles in this issue to 
keep track of all the 
charitable, fraternal, 

and church events coming up. 
 
One topic that I’m sure is of interest to our 
members is the status of Providence Hall reno-
vations.  The project has been split into two 
parts.  A contract has been awarded to com-
plete the design of the Hall, including specifica-
tions.  Hopefully, by the time you read this, that 
design will be in the hands of the Diocese and 
we can start looking forward to the next phase.  
I do want to thank all who have been involved 
in this endeavor, including Deacon LaDuca, Fa-
ther Whitestone, John Weinheimer, Tom Mai-
chak, Gerry Pepin, Herb Zimmerman, John 
Judge, Greg Skorupski, and especially Al Bot-
ticelli.  Al’s efforts have been extensive and 
largely unheralded.  I know I am not the only 
one who recognizes Al’s efforts, since Past 
Grand Knight Mike Purtill presented the Grand 
Knight’s Award to Al for those efforts in 09-10. 
 
There are other Knights and family members I 
would like to thank for their efforts in July.  
While several of the officers were attending the 
State Council’s organizational meeting in Rich-
mond, our Knight of the Month for July led a 
small group of hardy knights in praying the ro-
sary for an end to abortion in the United States 
and throughout the world.  Thank you, Jack 

Cotner, for all you do with and for the coun-
cil. 
 
Likewise, our Family of the Month pitched in 
to a large extent for the Installation of Offi-
cers.  From leading the effort to decorate the 
Parish Activity Center for the reception, to 
filling in for both the retiring Warden and the 
incoming Warden during the installation cere-
mony, Ann and Dave Todd (Sr.) served the 
council well in the transition from last frater-
nal year to the current one.  Dave also serves 
the State Council as Recruitment Director of 
Northern Virginia and did so at the State or-
ganizational meeting.  Thank you both. 
 
Every year, the Supreme Council sets goals 
for membership for each individual council.  
Our council uses the Chancellor to lead these 
efforts.  He certainly cannot do it himself, so 
please ask Catholic gentlemen to join us.  The 
weekend of September 25-26 is our council’s 
open house at St. Leo the Great Parish.  This 
is a great opportunity to explain to other 
eligible men the benefits of knighthood.  I 
believe that the parish sees the knights 
around, but they do not fully understand the 
council’s service or its fraternal benefits.  
Please contact jvaberg@aol.com and let 
Chancellor John Berg know how you can help 
at the St. Leo’s Parish Picnic or the Open 
House weekend.  In particular, he will need 
help discussing knighthood with potential 
members. 
 
Please enjoy the transition from summer to 
fall, and join us for the events coming up! 
 
In service and charity, 
Nelson Clinch 
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The months of July and August 
are the least active of the Coun-
cil year.  Our new officers were 
installed after the 5:00 PM Cor-
porate Communion Mass on July 
17th followed by a reception in 
the Parish Activity Center’s gym. 
The members and their families 

and friends enjoyed a delicious dinner prepared by 
PGK Mike Purtill and Julie Clinch, Vice-President of 
the Columbiettes and wives and family mem-
bers.  Father Diamond Council was privileged to 
have in attendance (State Treasurer Tommy Harger, 
State Advocate Tony Fortunato and State Warden 
Steve Burnley). 
  
We also had our members supporting the Supreme 
Convention, which was held in Washington, DC dur-
ing the first week in August.  Several Council Broth-
ers participated in providing transportation for mem-
bers of the Hierarchy to and from Dulles Airport and 
the Convention hotel.  The Council also hosted a 
Blood Drive with the American Red Cross on Sun-
day, August 15th.  In the absence of Community 
Chairman Bob Bilko, Grand Knight Nelson Clinch, 
PGK Jack Cotner and PGK Bill Weich and his wife 
Kathy handled the affair.  Donations totaled 21 Units 
with two other donors unable to provide sufficient 
blood.  We need to work on improving participation 
and your suggestions on how this can be done are 
appreciated.  Please contact Bob Bilko at 
rabilko@hotmail.com or the Grand Knight or me with 
your ideas. 
  
 The St. Leo's Parish Picnic will held on Sunday, 
September 12, 2010 under the direction of PGK Tim 
Tilson.  Please contact Tim at his e-mail 
hmslydia@msn.com to offer your assistance in any of 
the many tasks that need to done. We will be holding 
the Free Throw Contest and Soccer Challenge and 
the Youth Chairman needs assistance.  The Council 
members are the sole source of workers for the pic-
nic. We need cooks, bartenders for soft drinks, water 
and other beverages, help is required in the parish 
kitchen to assist in preparing cole slaw and baked 
beans and to transport food to the picnic area.  The 
picnic is our best way to thank the parish for the use 
of Providence Hall and other buildings and gives us a 
chance to highlight the Knights of Columbus to the 
attendees.   
  
At presstime we had our only meeting of the month 
with a First Degree on August 24th.  As you know, 
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Council meetings are taking place in the Olde 
Parish Hall’s Guadalupe Room pending our re-
turn to Providence Hall. 
  
The Annual Crab Feast was held on Saturday, 
August 28th and will be reviewed in next month’s 
newsletter. 

  

Vivat Jesus Brother Knights! 

Greg Skorupski 
Deputy Grand Knight 

 
 
 

Amish Trip 
We are sponsoring a bus trip to the Amish Country which will 
include lunch, farm tour and shopping.  Call Ann Todd (703-352-

2724) if you are interested in coming along. 

 
Atlantic City Bus Trip—Tropicana 
Another fun trip to Atlantic City’s Tropicana Casino is 
being planned by Flo Hogan (703-280-2343). Trip includes 
bus fare, free lunch at the Tropicana and more. Call Flo right 

away and make your reservations. 
 
CRAFT FAIR 
The Columbiettes are busy planning for the Craft Fair that will 
be held on Sunday, October 24.  If you or someone you know 
might be interested in renting a booth at the fair, please contact 
Wendy Kehoe at steve.wendykehoe@verizon.net or Linda Bar-

inghaus at columbiettes6292@yahoo.com. 

A lot of help will be needed to ensure we are able to pull off a 
successful Craft Fair.  If you can assist in any manner, whether 
before the event or the day of, please contact the Columbiettes 
who will be coordinating all of our volunteers for the event. 

 
Next Meeting 
Our next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 21, 2010 

at 7:30 PM.  It will be in the St. Mark’s Room in the Parish Hall. 

 
All wives of Knights are Columbiettes and are more than 
welcome to join us at our monthly meetings or at any of our 
other events.  Meetings during the renovation period for Provi-
dence Hall will generally be held the 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 7:30 in the St. Mark Room in the Old Parish Hall.  If you 
would like more information or would like to be placed on the 
email distribution list to be kept update with meeting and our 
events, please contact Linda Baringhaus at 703

-385-9455 or lindamb3510@yahoo.com. 

 

Columbiettes’ Corner 



Nursing Home Bingo— This is Fun! 

   Each month Bill Ward, PGK, runs a bingo game for the 
seniors at the Fairfax Nursing Center.  
Brothers and their families are encour-
aged to meet on Monday, September 
13 at 6:45PM to run bingo for the resi-
dents.  We should be finished by 
8:15PM.  Please contact Bill Ward at 
bward@6292.kofcva.org or call at (703) 
273-6289 with any questions about details or wish to vol-

unteer to be the new chairman. 

  

Rosary to End Abortion —  
    On the second Saturday of  August (14th), 15 Knights 
and their wives assembled in front of 
the abortion clinic at 10400 Eaton Place 
(across the street from the Best West-
ern at Route 123 and I-66) to say the 
rosary.  This was a wonderful turnout!!   
We will again meet at 8:00 A.M. on 
September 11 to pray the rosary.  It 
doesn’t take too long to pray the whole 
Rosary, and is a great way to start your day.  Come join us, 

and bring the whole family. 
   IT’s WORKING!!! Our efforts have borne fruit. 
One of the two abortion clinics on Eaton Place has 

closed its doors.  Lets keep up the effort!!  
 

K of C Hall Renovation—Progressing  
The renovation committee led by Al Botticelli has had 
three meetings with Dean LaDuca, Father Whitestone, the 
contractors, and architects to get the drawings and plans 

for the hall  prepared to our specifications.   
It is exciting to visualize what the new hall is going to look 
like and the amount of room that will be added for meet-

ings and other events.  
John Judge, our hall 
manager has been at all 
meetings to ensure that 
our kitchen require-
ments are being met. 
Of utmost importance 
is the upgrading of the 
lavatory facilities to 
“code” and opening the 

main hall for better meeting space.  We will also have a 
larger anti-chamber/eating area than before.  Brother 
Knights John Weinheimer, Tom Maichak, Gerry Pepin, 
Herb Zimmerman, Greg Skorupski, and Nelson Clinch 

have all been involved in these meetings.  
 
 

These Men Called Knights 
As a Knight of Columbus, we are a group of Catholic gentle-
men dedicated to family, God, the Church and our na-
tion.  As a Catholic and a Knight, we are called to share 
ourselves with our brothers - assisting them in their daily 
mission to become closer to God, family and nation through 
Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism.  To do so re-
quires each of us to share with others this call - the call to 
serve the Lord, assist our parish community and share with 
others. And, to do so, we are obliged to recruit and wel-
come others in joining us!  Let's each of us recruit and 
"adopt" a new member to become a First Degree Knight on 
October 28th.  Call me - I'll be happy to assist you!  John 

Berg  703-219-2096  
 

St Leo’s Parish Picnic—9/12 
The Parish Picnic is still on!!!  We will have access to the 
Hall to store materials in the freezers 
and refrigerators.  John Judge will be 
cooking the beans in the PAC so we 
need to get him some help fro that 
day.  Tim Tilson, this year’s (and last 
year’s) chairman is always looking for 
people to work the grill, serve the 
food, drinks, ice cream, cotton candy, 
beer, etc.  If you can help out on that 
day, Sunday after 11:00 Mass, there 

are 2 shifts.  Call Tim Tilson at  
703-273-9436. 

Council News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & Events    
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Use Food Cards to Buy Presents (Gift Cards) for your Loved Ones — A Great 

Deal for Everyone !   
Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council. Profits 
go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo’s PTO. Call Larry Novak—703-978-6137 or email—
ZLRN01@aol.com for information.  Available at the Old Parish Hall every weekday at 3:00 PM or at meet-

ings.  
 
How does it work?  Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shoppers Food 
Warehouse, and 4% for Safeway).  We sell them to anyone at face value.  If you, your family, friends or 

neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds. 

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards? 

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, 
Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, 
Sears, Macy’s, Old Navy,  Blockbuster, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased 

using Safeway Scrip.  Win –Win 

Knights and Knight Families Honored 

Knight of the Month 

July 

Jack Cotner 

Family of the Month 

July 

Dave and Anne Todd 

KOVAR Campaign Planning 

 KOVAR Campaign for Fraternal Year 2010-2011 
 
 It is time of the year for the annual 
CFC, State, and United Way Campaigns 

to begin.     
These campaigns can provide a great 
source our KOVAR goal.  Please con-
sider making a donation to KOVAR as 
all or a part of your pledge to one of 
these drives. All that is needed is for 
you to give a copy of your KOVAR 
pledge to our Treasurer, Herb Zimmerman,  so that our 
Council can get credit for your donation toward our assigned 

goal for this coming year. 
 
Following are the KOVAR identifying numbers for the various 

Campaigns: 

Combined Federal Campaigns - CFC: #42569 

 

Virginia State Campaign - State Employees - #735 

 
United Way Campaigns in the Greater D.C. Area (Can 
include corporate and public sector campaigns) - 

#8838 

 

PGK Mike Purtill is our KOVAR Chairman.  Mike is being sent 

to some “un-disclosed location” by his new employer for seri-

ous training in December.  We always try to collect at the 

ABC stores for the Christmas and New Years Holidays.  Mike 

is hoping someone will volunteer to help him get these two 

small KOVAR events coordinated.      

Call Mike at 202-251-8424 if you can help out. 

More information for our upcoming KOVAR drive will be 

forth coming. 

Coming up — Columbus Day 
 Celebrations 
 
Brother Tom Hogan is very much in-
volved with the annual Columbus 
Day Celebrations that will be held in 
front of  Union Station at the 
Christopher Columbus statue on 
Monday, October 11.  Talk to 
Tom (703-280-2343) if you are in-

terested in getting involved. 
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First Readings— Charities  
 
The 2010-2011 Budget has been developed and the major programs and donations have been planned for the year.  According to 
our bylaws, all major expenditures (over $500) require a first and second reading prior to voting for approval.  Many of the 
expenditures are for standard programs that the Council conducts every year. Feed the Homeless, Thanksgiving, Christmas and 
Easter food Baskets, Scholarships, etc.  Because we often only have one business meeting a month (the other meeting is often a 
degree or a social meeting) the finance committee will make the first “motions” for all of the following budgeted major expenditures 
at the Council meeting on September 9. These expenditures will be “held over” until the appropriate time of the council year. They 
will then be brought up as “Old Business” items at the business meeting prior to when the expenditures are planned. At that time 

they will be voted on for approval. 

Month of 

Event Cause/Program Base Amount

Second 

Reading

August Crayons for Kids - for a DC Catholic School $100.00 Jul-10

September FOCUS (Catholic missionary work in US Colleges) $200.00 Aug-10

October St. Leo's Red Ribbon Campaign $60.00 Sep-10

Tepeyac Family Center $500.00 Sep-10

November Thanksgiving Baskets $900.00 Oct-10

Feed the Homeless $250.00 Oct-10

RSVP Program $500.00 Oct-10

Banica Scholarship Pass-thru ~$350.00 Oct-10

December Christmas Baskets $900.00 Nov-10

Feed the Homeless $250.00 Nov-10

January March For Life - Program (Ad) $300.00 Dec-10

March for Life (bus) $450.00 Dec-10

February Morality in the Media $50.00 Jan-11

Dominican Retreat House $200.00 Jan-11

Little Sisters of the Poor $200.00 Jan-11

Women’s Choice $100.00 Jan-11

St. Leo's School $250.00 Jan-11

Boy Scout Troop 1113 $250.00 Feb-11

April Bishop's Lenten Appeal $300.00 Mar-11

Youth Work Camp $200.00 Mar-11

Right to Life Oratory Contest $400.00 Mar-11

Easter Baskets $900.00 Mar-11

Feed the Homeless $250.00 Mar-11

Father Bader Scholarship $100.00 Mar-11

May Paul VI Graduation Night $100.00 Apr-11

Bp. O’Connell Grad. Night $100.00 Apr-11

Outstanding Youths $100.00 Apr-11

June Chaplain's Purse $250.00 May-11

Propagation of the Faith $50.00 May-11

Hospice of Northern Virginia $50.00 May-11

Poor Clares $200.00 May-11

Father Veger Scholarship $250.00 May-11

Lance Corporal Nicholas C. Kirven Scholarship $750.00 May-11

Father Diamond Scholarship $2,050.00 May-11

Total $11,510.00

Proposed Charity Expenditures Fraternal Year 2010-2011
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2010-2011 Installation of Officers (Knights and Columbiettes) 

The 2010-2011 Installation for Father Diamond 
Council was held July 17 at St. Leo’s parish.  The 
District Deputy,  Steven Kehoe and Dave Todd 
(standing in for Warden), officiated along with Coun-
cil Chaplain, Fr. David Whitestone and Dis-
trict  Warden Dennis Brown. Special guests included 
State Treasurer Tommy Harger, State Advocate 
Tony Fortunato and State Warden Steve Burnley. 
Stand-in for our Warden, Dave Todd, Sr., opened 
the ceremony and then turned over the podium to 

the District Deputy.  There were many wives in attendance and they assisted in presenting 
the newly installed officers with their jewels of office.  The post ceremony Installation ban-
quet held in Providence hall was beautifully done by our Deputy Grand Knight, Nelson Clinch and his wife Julie (and the 

whole family). 
 
The entire affair was great.  The food was wonderful and the company of 
Brother Knights and their families was a lot of fun.  Nelson Clinch (in-coming 
Grand Knight) presented the Past Grand Night plaque and the official Past Grand 
Knight photo to PGK Mike Purtill.   The photo would have been placed on the 
“Wall of Fame” for all to admire but we 
are saving that for the New Hall.  Thanks 
again to Mike Purtill and his “TEAM”  for 
all their efforts in arranging the event and 
Nelson and Julie Clinch for their superb 

execution. 
 

Also installed at that time 
were the new officers for 

the Columbiettes 

Picture on right—Left to right: State Warden Steve Burnley, State Treasurer Tommy 
Harger, State Advocate Tony Fortunato, Grand Knight Nelson Clinch, Council Chap-
lain Father David   Whitestone, District Deputy Steve Kehoe, and District  Warden 

Entertainment Books 
NOW ON SALE!! 

Dave Todd, Sr. now has the 2011 Entertainment Books for sale. 
 
What a bargain!!  Total cost of the book is only $30.  The 
Council receives 50% of the selling price ($15) if we sell enough 
books.  We just make it every year.  BUT the consequence of 
not selling the books is a reduction of our profit margin to only 

25% per book. 
 
Dave has books for both the Virginia/Washington DC and the 

Maryland/Washington, DC areas. 
 
Coupons in the book are good starting IMMEDIATELY and 
are good through November, 2011.  From personal experience, 
I have already used 1 coupon in the book and my cost for the 
book has been recovered!! See Dave Todd at 

a meeting or call him at  703-352-2724 
 

 
What does BIBLE stand for? 

 
A father was approached by his small son who 
told him proudly, "I know what the Bible 

means!" 
  
His father smiled and replied, "What do you 

mean, you 'know' what the Bible means?" 
  
The son replied, "I do know!" 
 
"Okay," said his father. "What does the Bible 

mean?"  
"That's easy, Daddy...." the young boy replied 

excitedly," It stands for: 
 
'Basic Information Before Leaving  Earth.'"  
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First Readings— Program Expenses and Advances 
 
The 2010-2011 Budget has been developed and the major programs and donations have been planned for the year.  According to 
our bylaws, all major expenditures (over $500) require a first and second reading prior to voting for approval.  Many of these 
expenditures/advances are for standard programs that the Council conducts every year. For example the Christmas Tree Sales, Fall 
Festival, Pig Roast, etc.  Because we often only have one business meeting a month (the other meeting is often a degree or a social 
meeting) and in order to ensure that funds can be made readily available for our various event chairmen, the finance committee will 
make the first “motions” for all of the following budgeted major expenditures/Advances at the Council meeting on September 9. 
These expenditures will be “held over” until the appropriate time of the council year. They will then be brought up as “Old 

Business” items at the business meeting prior to when the expenditures are planned. At that time they will be voted on for approval. 

Month of 

Event Cause/Program A/E

Base 

Amount

Second 

Reading

July Installation Banquet Exp $300.00 Jun-10

August Crab Feast Adv $500.00 Jul-10

Blood Drive Exp $75.00 Jul-10

September Christmas Trees (Deposit) Adv $3,400.00 Aug-10

October Fall Festival Adv $500.00 Sep-10

Craft Show Adv $200.00 Sep-10

November Christmas Trees (Delivery) Adv ~$10,000 Oct-10

KCIC Adv $500.00 Oct-10

Entertainment Books Adv $500.00 Oct-10

Priets/Deacon Appreciation Exp $300.00 Oct-10

Blood Drive Exp $75.00 Oct-10

December KCIC Adv $500.00 Nov-10

Entertainment Books Adv $500.00 Nov-10

Spaghetti Dinner Adv $250.00 Nov-10

Christmas Party Adv $500.00 Nov-10

January March for Life (food) Exp $300.00 Dec-10

February 3rd Degree Adv $300.00 Jan-11

Magic Night Adv $500.00 Jan-11

March Easter Bunny Exp $300.00 Feb-11

VKCCI Exp $500.00 Feb-11

St Patrick's Day Party Adv $300.00 Feb-11

Grand Knight's Ball (Deposits) Adv $1,500.00 Mar-11

April State Meeting Hospitality Exp $300.00 Mar-11

Altar Server Outing Exp $100.00 Mar-11

RCI Reception Exp $150.00 Mar-11

Senior Citizen Recognition Day Exp $300.00 Mar-11

May Antique Auto Show Adv $500.00 Apr-11

Yard Sale Adv $300.00 Apr-11

Pig Roast Adv $500.00 Apr-11

June Movies Under the Moon Adv $500.00 May-11

Steak Night Adv $500.00 May-11

Insurance Exp $1,000.00 May-11

July Installation Banguet Exp $300.00 Jun-11

KCIC Exp $165.00 May-11

Proposed Event Advances and Expenditures for Fraternal Year 2010-

2011
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Newsletter Deadlines 
In order to ensure timely delivery of the newsletter, 
the deadline for submissions to The Lookout is the 15h 
of the month prior to when you want your informa-
tion published.  Early submissions are appreciated.  
You can send your info to Herb Zimmerman at 

herb2777@yahoo.com . 

Fraternal Prayer Contact 
Brother Jack Cotner is the Council’s Fraternal 
Prayer Contact.  If you wish to request prayers 
from the council for a brother Knight or relative 
who is sick or in distress (or has passed away), 
please contact Jack at cotnerjohn@aol.com or 
(703) 323-5785. A special thanks to Jack for taking 

on this very important role in the council. 

OKTOBERFEST 
FAIRFAX 

All Fr Diamond Council Knights are invited to the  

ZIMMERMAN/BARINGHAUS 

OOOOKTOBERFESTKTOBERFESTKTOBERFESTKTOBERFEST    
September 18, 2010September 18, 2010September 18, 2010September 18, 2010    

Keg Tapping—1:30 PM 
 

City of  Fairfax’s Alte Kameraden German Band 
to play from 1:30 pm to 4:30 pm 

 
Traditional German Menu—4:00 PM 

Address: 3510 Burrows Avenue—Fairfax 

Phone—703-385-9455 

Or Email—lindamb3510@yahoo.com 

Or Email—herb2777@yahoo.com 

R.S.V.P. by Monday September 13th 

ELEVENTH 
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‘Poll: Success Linked to Ethics 
 
A poll of Americans and high-level business leaders proved 

what Knights of Columbus insurance agents have known for 

generations: religious beliefs and values should be an integral 

guide to business decision making.  

 

Those surveyed also revealed they believe personal and cor-

porate gain drives executives’ decisions. Overall, they be-

lieve, as do the majority of the executives polled, that the 

moral compass of corporate America points in the wrong 

direction.  

 
Only 19 percent of Americans would award corporate Amer-

ica a grade of A or B for its honesty and ethical conduct. 

Forty percent of these respondents had the banking and finan-

cial industry in mind when answering.  

 
The positive side is that 75 percent of Americans surveyed 

believe that it is possible to be successful and ethical in busi-

ness. They also believe that high ethical standards strengthen 

a company’s advantage over its competitors, in both the short- and 

long-term. 

 
Additionally, more than 90 percent of people strongly consider a 

company’s reputation for honesty and ethical conduct when con-

sidering whether or not to invest with them.  

 
Nearly two-thirds of those polled believe corporate leaders should 

rely on their religious values for guidance in the business arena.  

 

In this tough economic climate, it’s of paramount importance that 

all Knights are reminded of the moral, ethical commitment of the 

Order to serve its members and their families. Earning just a pass-

ing grade is not acceptable to me or the other professional insur-

ance agents of the Knights of Columbus. 

 
I’m at 703-450-6100 or Dennis.Riley@kofc.org.  Call me – let’s 

talk. 

 

Dennis Riley, FICF, CSA 

Field Agent 

Fraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  Message  
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Prev Month 
September 2010 

Next Month 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 2 
1930 Officers' 
Meeting-
Guadalupe Room  

3 4 

5 6 
Labor Day  

7 8 9 Guadalupe 
Room  
1930 Rosary  
2000 Business 
Meeting  

10 11 
0800 Rosary to 
end Abortion  
Food Drive  

12 
St. Leo's Parish 
Picnic  
Soccer Challenge  
Free Throw Con-
test  
Food Drive  

13 
1845 Bingo at 
Fairfax Nursing 
Ctr  

14 15 16 17 18 
1000 Adopt-a-
Spot  
1300 Zimmerman 
Oktoberfest  

19 
Family Breakfast-
Blue Team  

20 21 
1100 Gray Gosts  
1930 Columbi-
ettes-St. Mark 
Room  

22 23 Guadalupe 
Room            
1930 Mass  
2000 2nd De-
gree / Social Mtg  

24 25 
Open House  
Food Drive  

26 
Open House  
Food Drive  

27 28 29 30 
Columbiette 
Amish Trip  

  

 

Prev Month October 2010 
Next Month 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 2 
Quarterly State Mtg - 
Richmond  
Fall for Fairfax  

3 4 5 6 7 Guadalupe Room             
1930 Officers' Meet-
ing  

8 9 
0800 Rosary to end 
Abortion  
Fairfax Fall Festival  
Food Drive  

10 
Food Drive  

11 
Columbus Day  
1845 Bingo at Fair-
fax Nursing Ctr  

12 13 14 Guadalupe 
Room             
1930 Rosary  
2000 Business Meet-
ing  

15 16 

17 
Family Breakfast-
Gold Team  

18  Columbiettes  
Atlantic City Bus 
Trip—Tropicana 

 

19 
1930 Columbi-
ettes-St. Mark 
Room  
1100 Gray Gosts  

20 21 22 23 
4th Degree Exempli-
fication  
Food Drive  

24 
Columbiettes 
Craft Show  
Food Drive  

25 26 27 28 Guadalupe 
Room             
1930 Mass  
2000 1st Degree & 
Oktoberfest  

29 30 

31   



Officers 
Grand Knight Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Chaplain   Fr. David Whitestone 703-273-5369  
D Grand Knight  Greg Skorupski   703-978-8280 
Chancellor  John Berg   703-219-2096 
Treasurer  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Lecturer   Dennis Howley  703-591-7186 
Financial Sec.  Al Botticelli   703-278-0379 
Recorder  Bob Bilko   703-359-6824 
Advocate  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 
Warden   Matt West   703-359-4652 
Inside Guard  John Leonard   303-808-1245 
Outside Guard  Joe Monnin   703-266-9741 
Outside Guard  David Todd, Jr   703-352-2724

  
3yr Trustee  Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
2yr Trustee  Stephen Kehoe   703-591-6813 
1yr Trustee  Bill Weich   703-307-9163 
 
Program Directors 
Programs  Greg Skorupski   703-978-8280 
Church   Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 

Community  Bob Bilko   703-359-6824 
Council   Dave Todd, Jr  703-352-2724 
Family   Pat Leffas   703-934-9716 
Youth   Dan Flemming   703-591-3032 
Committee Chairmen 
Charity   Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Admissions  John Berg   703-219-2096 
Retention  Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 

Vocations  John Berg   703-219-2096 
Budget & Fin.  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Hall Mgt   John Judge   703-385-3804 
Frat. Benefits Dennis Riley   703-450-6100 
Insurance  TBD 
 
Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team  Dennis Makurat   703-383-0233 
2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd   703-352-2724 
Blood Drive  John Brophy   703-425-7169 
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb   703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
Ent’ment Books  Dave Todd, Sr   703-352-2724 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  TBD    
Food Drive  Ben Schaefer   703-591-3188 
Fourth Deg.  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Gray Ghosts  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
KCIC   Dave Todd, Sr   703-352-2724 
KOVAR   Mike Purtill  202-251-8424 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 
Right-to-Life  Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip   Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Fraternal Prayer   
 Contact  Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 
Email Updates Hank Urban  703 591 9244  
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- I got a pre-declined credit card in the mail. 
 
- I ordered a burger at McDonald's and the kid behind 
the counter asked, "Can you afford fries with that?" 
 
- CEO's are now playing miniature golf. 
 
- BP laid off 25 Congressmen. 

 
- My ATM gave me an IOU!  
 
- I bought a toaster oven and my free gift with pur-
chase was a bank. 
 
- If the bank returns your check marked 
"Insufficient Funds," you call them and ask if they 
meant you or them. 

 

 
 

 "W hen  on e  eng ine  fa i ls  on  a  tw in -eng in e  a ir  p la ne ,  you  
a lwa ys  have  e nou gh  pow e r le f t  to  ge t  you  to  the  sc ene  o f 
the  c rash ."  

The Economy is So Bad ……... 



 

Website 

www.6292.kofcva.org/ 

** 

Providence Hall is Temporarily CLOSED for Renovation 

Meetings held in Old Parish Hall (Guadalupe Room ) 

2nd and 4th THURSDAYS 

Check Calendar and Watch Bulletin for Information 

** 

Inside:  

• Installation Banquet—see pictures 

• Parish Picnic is ON— Working Around Hall Renovations 

• 2011 Entertainment Books are HERE!! 

 

 

Providence Hall   
3702 Old Lee Highway,  
Fairfax, Virginia, 22030 

 
Tel: (703) 385-8007 

 

KNIGHTS OF 

COLUMBUS 

FR. FRANCIS J. 

DIAMOND COUNCIL 
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